From: Supervisor Masters

I have some very good news for the residents of Tully Valley that are supplied by the aging Honeywell water system. Since we last met, discussions have continued with Honeywell, the County, and Town. We believe that we have reached a point in negotiations with Honeywell, that a municipal water district managed by OCWA is feasible. I want to thank Onondaga County Legislator, Dave Knapp, for his efforts in this matter. It simply would not have come together without him. For the residents of the Town not directly impacted by the proposed district, there will be no cost burden to you or impact to your tax bill.

Many of you affected, attended the earlier meeting I had with residents and I have your contact information. If you own property that is served by the current Honeywell system, or your property is adjacent to the system, please contact me so I can include you in the process and upcoming meetings. Please Email tullysupervisor@cnymail.com with your address and contact information. Please place "Honeywell Water System" on the subject line.

Last Summer I received several requests to get a reduction in speed limits on several of our local roads. I have not received a response from the County on this subject. I assume it is of low priority with the Covid 19 crisis. We have many residents that walk and run along our streets and highways. Please be considerate of your speed and driving. Drive on neighboring streets the way you want others to drive in your own neighborhood.

I want to take this opportunity to wish all of our residents a safe and joyful Holiday Season.

Stay safe and let's hope for a return to normalcy soon.

Happy Holidays

John Masters

NOTICE OF BOND RESOLUTION

The resolution, a summary of which is published herewith, was adopted on December 9, 2020. The validity of the obligations authorized by such resolution may be hereafter contested only if such obligations were authorized for an object or purpose for which the Town of Tully, New York is not authorized to expend money or if the provisions of law which should have been complied with as of the date of publication of this notice were not substantially complied with, and an action, suit or proceeding contesting such validity is commenced within twenty days after the date of publication of this notice, or such obligations were authorized in violation of the provisions of the constitution.

Town Clerk

SUMMARY OF BOND RESOLUTION

A Bond Resolution adopted by the Town Board of the Town of Tully, New York (the "Town") on December 9, 2020 authorizes the acquisition of a heavy duty truck with a plow attachment to maintain public improvements and plow snow for Town purposes and the financing of the cost thereof, at a maximum estimated cost of \$245,000, including all professional costs, equipment, machinery and other necessary appurtenances and all other necessary costs incidental thereto, which is estimated to be the total cost thereof. The objects or purposes to be financed pursuant to such bond resolution is a heavy duty truck at an estimated maximum cost of \$245,000 and having a period of probable usefulness of fifteen years. The plan for the financing of the aforesaid specific object or purpose is by the application of certain available monies of the Town and the issuance of up to \$155,000, or such lesser amount as may be necessary, of serial bonds or any bond anticipation notes, including renewals of such notes, in anticipation of the issuance and sale of the bonds of said Town, hereby authorized to be issued pursuant to the Local Finance Law and the levy of a tax to pay interest on said obligations. Such resolution shall be kept available for public inspection in the Town Clerk's Office during regular business hours for twenty days following this publication.



The Tully News

P.O. Box. 206 Tully, NY 13159 315-696-4693

Town Supervisor

John Masters tullysupervisor@cnymail.com

Editor

Benjamin Bibik

Printer

OCM BOCES

Important Phone Numbers

Assessor696-4693, ext. 13
Code Enforcement696-4693 x19
Dog Control(315) 454-0928
Highway Department 696-8861
Justice Court 696-5884
Parks & Rec696-4693 x21
Town Clerk696-4693, ext. 10
Town Supervisor696-4693, ext. 12
Tax Collector696-4693, ext. 11
Town Historian 696-4681
Trash & Garbage 422-0715
683-5679
Village of Tully 696-5041

Town of Tully Website

www.town of tull y. org.

Village of Tully Website

villageoftully.org.

Onondaga Co. Website

www.ongov.net

The Tully News is a monthly publication of the Tully Town Board. The Town Board meets on the Second Wednesday of each month at the Town Hall. Deadline for publication is the night of the Board meeting. Materials may be submitted to: The Tully News , 19 Railroad Street, Tully, 13159 or they may be emailed to: ben.bibik@outlook.com

TAG News

Every Year TAG tries to complete one project at Cornerstone Park. In September we installed a 6 foot high 70 foot long western red cedar fence on the north side of the property. Western red cedar is known as a kind of wonder wood. It is free of pitch or sap but it's fibers contain chemicals (thujaplicins) that are natural preservatives. The wood is resistant to rot but gradually turns to a natural grey color with time. It is light and buoyant and easy to bend and shape. For many years western red cedar was used to make racing boats such as the 8 oar shell that "The Boys in the Boat" used to win in the 1936 Olympics. In 2021 TAG will complete its plans for the park by building an information kiosk in the southwest corner and by finishing the memorial walkway.



Note from the Editor

I want to wish you all a very Happy Holidays this 2020 season and send my hopes that you remain healthy and safe.

Due to this year's restrictions and cancellations, I apologize for the shortened letters. My hope is that next year we will get back to normal and have an abundance of events to report.

Please stay safe. Keep up your positive attitudes. Most of all, enjoy the season and your loved ones.

Benjamin Bibik

News From Tully Free Library

We'd like to extend a big thank you to everyone who made this year's virtual Turkey Trot 5K a success! With over 100 participants and a dozen business sponsors, the Tully community raised over \$2,000 to support library services and programs. We are so grateful to you all for taking part in this event even though we had to do things differently this year. If you visit our website you can see a list of our sponsors and some Turkey Trot photos.

Later this month, the library is hosting Upstate Hospital's Mobile Mammography Van! They will be offering their screening services on Monday, December 28, from 11 AM till 4 PM. You must contact them directly to register for an appointment, at 315-464-2582.

Many of us are staying home for the holidays this year, so why not let us help you plan a fun evening with our Family Movie Night Grab Bag! We'll include a couple of DVDs along with some popcorn, hot cocoa and candy. Please call us at 315-696-8606 to reserve yours today.

We are currently open for browsing appointments on Monday, Wednesday and Friday, from 11 AM to 4:30 PM; Tuesday and Thursday from 11 AM to 6:30 PM, and Saturday from 11 AM to 1:30 PM. Our holiday hours are: closing at 3 PM on Thursday, December 24; closed for the day on Friday, December 25; closing at 3 PM on Thursday, December 31; closed for the day on Friday, January 1st.

We wish a safe and healthy holiday season and a Happy New Year to you all!